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VP Ontario report May 2016
VP report
Business as usual in the Ontario Region. I was occupied on several matters, including; meetings mandated by the local 619 Administrative Review, with both locals 619, and newly formed 621, internal difficulties in local 639 that resulted in a change of executives and, change of  executives for local 650. Listed below are activities aside from the regular phone calls, texts and email received and responded to during this reporting period.
Dec 14 meeting with new CFB Borden local, 621

First meeting was to establish a date for elections for local 621. It was attended by 7 union stewards formerly with local 619. There were talks on how to stand up the local, who would be in charge of securing a meeting hall, how the meeting would be broadcasted. A date was set for a second meeting for Jan 11 to finalize The locals first meeting and executive elections.
Dec AGM for 619 Dec 16
Elected positions:

VP             Brian Harrison
Trea/Sec  Brian Bahlman
Appointed early April:
Sec.           Annette Baker
Jan meeting for 621 Jan 11
Final plans were adopted for a General election meeting to be held on Jan 27, 2016
AGM 621 Jan 27

Elected positions:

Pres.         Jayne Pollock

VP.            Amanda Greenfield 
Sec/Trea  Tracey Pletz
Full functioning first executive

Jan bargaining Jan 31 to February 5
Mar bargaining March 7 to 11
Mar Mods 1,2,4 619 March 21-24
Fulfilled recommendations from the 619 Administrative Review comity. Mods 1,2 and 4 were to be facilitated for local 619, this mandated training was completed on March 24 by A/DVP Carolyn Handley and myself.
March 29-30 
Attended a meeting in Quebec City in support of bargaining for the SV group

April Barganing April 11-15

April 18 NEC Conference call
April Mods 1,2,4 621 April 18-22
Fulfilled the second part of the Administrative Reviews recommendations.

Co-facilitated by A/DVP Carolyn Handley, with myself on April 19 and 20, then with DVP Rose Smith Gimblet on April 21 and 22.
April 20th ON teleconference w/Pre John MacLennan on P3

April 21-22 special meeting Petawawa Local 639

Attended a meeting with National President John MacLennan and Petawawa local 639. Local 639 had their VP and Sec/Trea resigned at the same time. John and I attended the meeting to calm the members, set some things straight and conduct by-elections.
Elected members:
VP.            Tammy Mundt

Sec/Trea  Christina Gorr

April 21 by-elections local 650
By-elections were also held in CFB Trenton local 650. They were assisted by local 637 President Jackie Fequet.
Elected members:

Pres           Andrew Paige

VP.             Peter Palmer

CS.             Tanisha Da Silva
May 5-8 pres conference.
Serge Desbiens
UNDE VP ON
